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January and February 2025  
Pastors and Prayer Partners,  

I want to take a moment to thank each of you for your continued support. We also want to thank the churches 
that sent us a little extra around Christmas. We appreciate it. You are blessing to us.  

We had a very busy Christmas season this year. We had our first service in our 
auditorium during the first week of December. We are excited to be out of the 
Sunday School room and in the main hall. We celebrated the first anniversary of 
our church on December 15th. We had around 70 in attendance. We average 
around 30 to 40 every Sunday, so this was quite a crowd for us. We had a special 
speaker come in and preach for our morning service. Tonya practiced with the 
children, and they sang a song for the service. After the service, we had a meal of 
chicken and rice for everyone. Chicken and rice is traditionally a celebration meal 
here. It was a great day for Mount Moriah Baptist Church. We had a special 
Christmas Eve service as well. Then, for New Year’s Eve, we had another special 
service. We met at the church at 9 pm and had services until midnight. We had 
some snacks after the service. It was our first New Year’s Eve service in our church 
building. The children sang some specials, and we had some Bible trivia games, 
Bible sword drills, and a message and prayer to finish out the year and bring in the 
new.  

We had a man start attending church about 2 months ago. His name is Samson. 
He got saved a couple of weeks ago. Praise the Lord! We had several of our teens 
and young people raise their hands that they need to get saved. The Lord is dealing 
with them, and we pray that they will make a decision for Christ soon. If you could 
pray for them as well, we would appreciate it.  

We do have a need. We need to have a retaining wall built behind the church. When 
the church was built, they had to carve into the hill to provide a flat space to build 
the church. So, there is a high clay hill directly behind us. We need to have about a 
15-foot cement wall built with rebar in it for strength. When the rainy season 
comes, we do not want that clay hill to erode and cause a mudslide into our 
church. Already, when we have heavy rains, the water comes off that hill, through 
the windows, and soaks the floor on that side of the church. It is a necessary but 
costly wall to have built. The cost will be approximately $9,750. We appreciate your 
prayers on our behalf and any help that you can provide. Our people have been 
giving towards the church building for a year now. We are using that money to 
build a bathroom. We will have to dig a hole to put a bio digester in for the 
bathrooms. We also are having a cement drainage trench put in to go around the 
church to keep the water from flowing into the building.  

Once again, thank you for your continued prayers and support.	    
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